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Town of Dunstable Selectboard 
Meeting Minutes 

 
May 26, 2022 
 
Groton Middle School Performing Arts Center, Groton Massachusetts 
Convened: 6:30 PM 
 
Present: Leah D. Basbanes, chair, Kieran D. Meehan, vice chair, Ronald J. Mikol, 
member(s); and David DeManche, Interim Town Administrator.  Also in attendance 
were the Groton Select Board and members of the Regional School Committee and 
Regional School Superintendent. 
 
The Dunstable Select Board met in a Joint Session with Groton Select Board, GDRSD 
School Committee and the Massachusetts Department of Environmental Protection to 
discuss PFAS contamination issue at the Groton-Dunstable Regional High School and 
neighboring properties in Dunstable. 
 
Ms. Mary Jude Pigsley, Regional Director of the Mass DEP Central Office and her staff 
presented an overview and findings regarding the PFAs water contamination at the 
Groton-Dunstable Regional High School and in the neighborhood surrounding the 
school.  A PowerPoint presentation is herein referenced and outlines a discussion on 
PFAS, the School and resident situation and potential future mitigation of these 
chemicals. 
 
Following the presentation, a question-and-answer session was held with the 
participants in attendance. 
 
No votes were taken, and the meeting was then adjourned. 
 
Respectfully submitted, 
 
David DeManche 
Interim Town Administrator 
 
 
 
 
 
 


